Water Pollution Control Authority

Regular Meeting, October 16, 2013
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Call to Order

The Chester Water Pollution Control Authority held its regular meeting on Wednesday, October 16, 2013, at the Chester Town Hall, 203 Middlesex Avenue, Chester, Connecticut.  In attendance were Bert Armington, Ed Ward and Felise Cressman.  Jim Pease arrived at 7:12 PM.  Chairman Armington called the meeting to order at 7:03 PM.

Approval of Minutes – June 28, 2013 Special Meeting

Approval of the minutes was tabled.

Old Business

· Review of Field Inspection Report Dated June 6, 2013

Chairman Armington reviewed the Field Inspection Report dated June 6, 2013 which was received on September 11th.  The cleaning of grease traps was discussed.  It was noted Gregg Cook should be notified that he needs to increase the frequency of clean outs.  Chairman Armington will contact Mr. Cook.  

Chairman Armington noted when the mascerator was replaced in June, it was decided to do a cleaning in October.  A complete servicing was done two years ago for $5,000.  Armington received a price from Finkeldey to do that work (1094' for $1450 and wet well for $750) of $2,200.  

It is noted for the record Jim Pease arrived at 7:12 PM.

· Authorization of previously planned semi-annual cleaning of sewer lines and wet well.

Motion by Cressman, second by Ward, that Finkeldey do the October cleaning of 1094 feet for $1,450 and the wet well for $750 for a total of $2,200 (approximately).  Brief discussion followed.  Chairman Armington noted this cleaning should be done on a 6 month basis.  He also referenced Section 6-1 of the Regulations noting this section should be considered when establishing EDU rates for next year.  Most of the problems in town come from the restaurant sector and the WPCA should be able to impose a surcharge.  Voting in favor – Cressman, Ward, Armington.  Opposed – none.  Motion Carried.

New Business

· Application for Restaurant at 69 Main Street

Jonathan Rapp, owner of the Restaurant, was present.  Chairman Armington noted the application has been submitted, but he didn't have the drawings back from the Town Engineer.  This is a 7 day a week dinner restaurant with 35 seats.  Armington reviewed correspondence he had back and forth with the Town Engineer regarding this application.  He noted the preferred installation as recommended by the Regulations and DEEP is to use an inground 1000 gallon tank which is less maintenance and more efficient in removing grease.  This would be installed either in the driveway or the parking area behind the building.  Chairman Armington noted he spoke with the Town Sanitarian and he also preferred an inground 1000 gallon tank.  Chairman Armington reiterated the Town Engineer is saying the inground 1000 gallon tank is the preferred method of intercepting grease, that it is a feasible thing to do and there is space to do it.  


Chairman Armington noted the application states an automatic grease recovery unit inside the building.  

Jim Pease noted economic impact could be considered as part of the factor.  Chairman Armington noted that was not part of this Authority's job.  Mr. Rapp noted any future restaurant would have to come back to this Authority.  There was discussion as to whether or not there would be other cooking, such as sauce, sausage, etc.  Mr. Rapp noted that would be done at the River Tavern.  Rapp also noted this particular use would be extremely light relative to grease.  


Chairman Armington noted the Regulations state an inground tank is preferable unless not practical and the answer is it is practical as there is nothing to preclude it.   Armington read the letter from legal counsel advising the FOG interceptor is to be used unless there is something that prohibits it.  

Motion by Armington, second by Cressman, to accept the application with the stipulation that a 1000 gallon H20 load capacity precast concrete grease trap be installed and utilized.  Discussion followed.  There was much discussion as to whether or not enough diligence had been done to mandate the installation of an inground tank.  Mr. Pease asked if any design work had been done on the unit?  Jonathan Rapp noted he had met with his contractor who indicated the unit could not go on the west side due to proximity of the adjacent building, therefore, it would have to go on the east side or behind the building.  If it couldn't be in either one of those locations, then it would have to go under the sidewalk along the front of the building.  Call Before You Dig would have to be contacted to see if there are any underground utilities or other obstructions in either of these locations.  Mr. Pease reiterated they need the technical data as to why an inground system would not be practical before a decision is made.  Chairman Armington noted "practical" means it is not precluded by underground utilities or obstructions.  He then reviewed the appeal process of a decision.

It was decided to stay with the above motion.  Chairman Armington restated the motion.  Motion by Armington, second by Cressman, to accept the application with the stipulation that a 1000 gallon H20 load capacity precast concrete grease trap be installed and utilized.  Voting in favor – Armington, Cressman, Ward, Pease.  Opposed – none.  Motion Carried.

Chairman Armington noted he was contacted by someone at 150 Main Street asking the procedure for connecting to the system.  As the application on the website was an old one, he prepared a new application and asked Authority members to review it.  Members agreed the new application was fine.  The new application and fees are now on the town website.  He also indicated there is a new routing form for sign off in the Development Office for all new permit applications that includes the WPCA.  

Next Meeting:  November 20, 2013, Chester Town Hall @ 7:00 PM.

Adjournment

Motion by Ward, second by Cressman, to adjourn at 8:05 PM.  Voting in favor – Ward, Cressman, Pease, Armington.  Opposed – none.  Motion Carried.

Respectfully submitted,
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Judith R. Brown, Recording Secretary


